CHILD EVANGELISM FELLOWSHIP®

Good News Camp 2021

Office: 45 S. Broad Street, Waynesboro, PA 17268 (717) 762-2115 cefoffice@franklincef.com

Camp: 11708 Country Club Road, Waynesboro, PA 17268 (717) 762-8540 (8:30 AM - 4:00 PM on camp days)

Path Valley - St John's Camp: 17436 Stumpy Lane, Fort Loudon, PA 17224 (717) 369-4431

Dear Parents,

Your child/children are registered to attend Good News Camp the week of ________. We are looking forward to having your camper. Camp begins at 9:00 AM and ends at 3:30 PM. Camp is still held on rainy days. Our desire is for every camper to have fun and be spiritually helped through the learning of God's Word. Our camp is well-staffed by dedicated volunteers who care about each camper. We expect all campers to obey the rules and get along with the staff and with each other. We reserve the right to send home children who will not behave on the bus or during camp. We are expecting a great week at camp with your camper. Please read all of the important information below.

Bus Riders:

You already have your transportation information from the camp brochure. If you need another copy, you can find it at www.franklincef.com under the "Good News Camp" link. Please be sure to have your child at the bus pick-up early and stay with them until the bus arrives. When the bus returns in the afternoon, you must go to the bus and give the names of the children you will be picking up before they can be released from the bus. If you are not there, the children will have to stay on the bus until you arrive or if there are more stops, you will have to meet the bus at the last stop of the day. Campers cannot be left unattended.

What to Bring:

- **✓**Bible if you have one
- **✓**Swimsuit and Towel
- ✓ Lunch & drink (bring refillable water bottle or extra liquids on hot days)
- ✓At Waynesboro camp, old sneakers, water shoes, or sandals for the stream (no flip-flops in stream).

Reminders:

- ✓Sneakers are best for camp since we do a lot of sports and activities.
- ✓ Any medication must be in its original packaging and given to the nurse.
- ✓ Mark everything clearly with your child's name.

Car Riders:

If you plan to drive your camper to camp, please park in the grass along the driveway. Look for the signs on the first day pointing you to the flagpole area. Also, look for our camp staff. They will be happy to assist you. Please don't drop off before 8:45.

T-Shirts:

Once again we are offering Good News Camp t-shirts for our campers. It will be the same design as last year with one additional color option. The shirts cost \$10.00 each. If you would like one for your child, please send a check (made out to CEF) or cash in an envelope on any Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday of camp.

Pictures:

Each child will be photographed with their group. This picture will be given as a gift to their teachers. Each camper will be mailed a copy at Christmas as a reminder of camp. These pictures will not go on the internet or social media. If you do not want your child to be in the team picture, please let us know by calling or sending an email.